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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 22, 2014 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

I.      Call to Order and Roll Call 
At 7:30 p.m. President Pino, called the Meeting to order. The Deputy Village Clerk called the roll and then led the pledge of Allegiance.
Present in Person:       President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Pais, Sauer and Smith
Absent:     

Trustees Boland and Weiner
 
Also Present:

Kathy Nelander, Village Clerk
J.W. Braithwaite, Village Attorney
Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC
Susan Allman, Village Forester

Gery Herrmann, 257 Kimberly Road

Deputy Sheriff Robyn Stankiewicz, Lake County Sheriff
II. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
Gery Herrmann, 257 Kimberly Road, addressed the Board to comment on the “hot spots” of apparent illicit sewage discharge detected in Flint Creek and the Board’s approval of initial water testing by Integrated Lake Management, Inc. Mr. Herrmann was of the opinion that isolated water testing is unnecessary since the Village’s septic ordinance provides for the inspection of residential septic tanks/field areas every five years. 
Trustee Pais suggested that the Village revise its septic operating permit application to allow for a visual inspection of each septic field. Trustee Pais noted that the person who inspected his septic tank did not inspect his septic field area. President Pino requested that the Deputy Village Clerk inform the Village Health Officer of Trustee Pais’ suggestion.
Mr. Herrmann noted that the Geo Paver test site located on Kimberly Road has improved road conditions as the road is not as icy.

III.
VILLAGE COMISSION MEMBERS COMMENTS

Gery Herrmann addressed the Board as Plan Commission (PC) Chair, to discuss an update of the Village’s Comprehensive Plan. Chair Herrmann explained that there were several guest speakers at the 1/8/14 PC meeting. Some of the speakers included:

· Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite – Discussed Affordable Housing.

· Trustee Todd Smith – Discussed Village Finances.

· Janet Agnoletti, Barrington Area Council of Governments – Discussed Groundwater Monitoring.
Chair Herrmann explained that the PC discussed incorporating a five year financial plan into the Comprehensive Plan.  

Trustee Pais inquired whether Trustee Smith could vote on the revisions to the Comprehensive Plan since he was providing financial recommendations. Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite explained that Trustee Smith could vote on the revisions and that there was no conflict of interest. 

Trustee Smith suggested that the financial figures within the Comprehensive Plan be verified prior to publication. 
There was discussion among the Board and Chair Herrmann regarding the review process of the Comprehensive Plan prior to having a public hearing.
President Pino thanked Chair Herrmann for his ongoing efforts.
IV. 
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion: Trustee Sauer moved, seconded by Trustee Andrew, that the consent agenda 

consisting of the following agenda items be approved: 

A.
Approve Minutes of Regular Board Meeting, 12/18/13

B.
Approve 1/22/14 Vouchers for payment of bills

C.
Approve the Treasurer’s Report for the 8th month of Fiscal Year 2014

D.
Approve Resolution # 1249, appointing Vance Antoniou as Environmental and Health 


Commission Member

Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Pais, Sauer, and Smith  


Nays:

None

Absent:
Trustees Boland and Weiner


Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.

V.
CODE AMENDMENTS/ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS 
A.
Consideration of Ordinance # 1249, an Ordinance Amending Village Code Title 4, Chapter 5, 

Section 4-5-9 H. Penalties 
Trustee Andrew inquired about the enforcement process for the Village Code.

Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite explained that there are a few residents who have ignored the Village Code regarding the inspection and maintenance of their residential septic systems. The residents have also ignored fines imposed by the Village Hearing Officer under the adjudication process. The current fine is $250; however, it is being recommended that the fine be increased in order to achieve compliance. 
It was noted that each resident receives proper notice and that those who failed to comply received numerous follow-up letters.  
Motion: Trustee Andrew moved to adopt Ordinance # 1249; seconded by Trustee Pais.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Pais, Sauer, and Smith  


Nays:

None

Absent:
Trustees Boland and Weiner



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the Ordinance adopted. 

B.
Consideration of Resolution # 2698, a Resolution Naming “Wynstone Service Drive”
President Pino explained that service vehicles using the Global Positioning System (GPS) are directed to the main entrance of the Wynstone subdivision. The proposed resolution provides for designating the entrance with a street sign of “Wynstone Service Drive”. The sign will help alleviate the confusion for service providers and/or construction vehicles.

There was brief discussion among the Board.

Motion: Trustee Pais moved to approve Resolution #2698; seconded by Trustee Sauer.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Pais, Sauer, and Smith  


Nays:

None

Absent:
Trustees Boland and Weiner



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the Resolution approved. 

VI.
ADMINISTRATION – President Albert Pino

A. 
Motion to ratify appointment of Trustee Boland as the Emergency Operations Plan Representative 
Village Attorney J.W. Braithwaite explained that the Minutes of the December 2013 Board meeting reflected that the Village President made the motion and the matter subsequently required ratification.

Motion: Trustee Pais moved to ratify the appointment of Trustee Boland as the Emergency Operations Plan Representative; n Resolution #2698; seconded by Trustee Andrew.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Pais, Sauer, and Smith  


Nays:

None

Absent:
Trustees Boland and Weiner



Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved. 

B. 
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC - Project Update
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting, LLC addressed the Board and noted that there have been inquiries regarding her position with the Village. She explained that her position with the Village has expanded. She noted that her position is not a “defined role” and that she falls into the category of “general subcontractor” and is contracted with the Village on an as-needed basis.
Ms. Schumm explained that she recommended the use of geo pavers as a pilot project in an attempt to stabilize Village roadways. She stated geo pavers are comparable to concrete ribbons; however, geo pavers stabilize roadway shoulders better and are permeable.

Ms. Schumm stated that she would be scheduling meetings for the proposed culvert program to discuss incorporating a Geographic Information System (GIS) to manage the program. 

Ms. Schumm stated that she would be coordinating team training for the members of the Village’s Emergency Operations Plan as well as, downloading the information on flash drives. 
Ms. Schumm explained that the Village has a state and federal responsibility to investigate the cause and source of the illicit discharge (fecal coliform) found in Flint Creek. It was noted that the illicit discharge has been detected three separate times. Two tributaries have been identified which drain into the creek which may be contributing to the illicit discharge. She continues to work with Integrated Lakes Management to locate the source.
Ms. Schumm stated that she filed the final Section 319 grant report with the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) for the Flint Creek Restoration Project. The Village should be receiving its final reimbursement within the next (45) days. It was noted that the project is currently in the maintenance stage. Ms. Schumm would like continue to investigate future restoration projects in order to extend work within the watershed and improve overall water quality. 

Village Administrator Kathy Nelander noted that the Village received $141,000 in grant funds for the Section 319 grant. 

C.
Village Update

President Pino stated that efforts continue with the process of creating a “regional drainage district”. 

President Pino noted that he is looking for an alternate to take his place when he cannot attend the Barrington Area Council of Governments (BACOG) meetings. Trustee Weiner is the trustee liaison for BACOG; however, he cannot always attend the meetings.
President Pino encouraged the Trustees to attend the Lake County Municipal League/BACOG Breakfast scheduled on Saturday, 2/1/14, between 8:45–10:30 a.m. 

VII.
REPORTS BY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

A. 
Trustee Jackie Andrew
Trustee Andrew reported on the activities of the Parks and Recreation Commission. 
B.  
Trustee Pete Boland
Trustee Boland was absent.
C. 
Trustee Martin Pais
Trustee Pais reported on the activities of the Plan Commission meeting including an update of the Village’s Comprehensive Plan. 
Trustee Pais noted he met with Al Stefan, Village Engineer (Ruekert-Mielke, Inc.) and Ms. Schumm to discuss the drainage issues in the Clover Hill subdivision. Trustee Pais suggested that the Village hold a meeting for Trustees to bring them up to date on Village projects/issues.

President Pino stated that the Village is planning to hold an informational meeting for Village Trustees and staff to discuss Village projects, issues, and finances, among other topics. He is working with the Village Administrator on scheduling a date. 

D. 
Trustee Janice Sauer
Trustee Sauer reported that she attended the Plan Commission meeting on 1/8/14 although noted that the main issues were previously discussed. 

Trustee Sauer explained that Lake County is aware that Miller Road is bumpy and plans to address the issue in the spring. She explained that the County has received many calls about the condition of Miller Road.
E.
Trustee Todd Smith
Trustee Smith had no report. 
F. 
Trustee Lawre Weiner      
Trustee Weiner was absent. 
VIII. 
CLOSED SESSION 
There was no closed session.
IX.
OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business to discuss.
X.
NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business to discuss. 
XI. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Andrew moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trustee Pais. The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 8:26 p.m. President Pino declared the meeting adjourned.

These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held February 26, 2014.
Attest:________________________ 

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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